Selectmen's Meeting, Monday, November 16, 1992

Present: Phil Dwight, Chairman, Dave Boule', Mike Oldershaw, Betty Shaw, Secretary.

Meeting called to order at 7:00 PM.

Dave moved to accept the minutes of Nov. 2nd as written. Second, Mike. All in favor. So moved.

Maintenance of building was discussed.

Phil moved to set the first of the month after date of hire for full time employees to be eligible for all insurance benefits. Second, Mike. All in favor. So moved.

Mr. Dubowik 880-9076 informed the Selectmen he has made improvements to the portion of Loverns Mill Road which abuts his property. Road Agent and Selectman will check it over.

Ruth Zwirner will forward a certificate of insurance for the boy scouts to the Town Hall for our records.

Selectmen reviewed abatement requests.

Richard Watterson's was charged for a well and septic system on his property which has never been installed. Abatement of \$171.88 was approved to cover the over assessment on lot 1539. Mr. Watterson's lot 129 was found to have been under assessed and present value is in keeping with other properties in the area. Abatement denied.

Heirs of Mabelle Scadding have been assessed with well and septic when the it is a vacant lot. Abatement or \$171.88 for the over assessment of \$4,000 was granted.

Carroll Green sold his property on Route 202 to the State of N.H. Abatement on taxes amounting to \$192.99 for the second half of taxes was granted.

Mr. Whittemore's forest management plan was not received in a timely fashion, (before tax rate was set). It will therefore be reflected on the first half of next years bill. Abatement denied.

Since Ms. Voorhees is residing in Hillsboro and unable to do a comparison to see if she is unjustly assessed, the Selectmen reviewed assessments on trailers in town and found the assessment on Ms. Voorhees trailer is low in comparison therefore request for abatement has been denied.

Mr. Peter Beblowski reported a hole on Smith Road which is in need or repair.

Phil gave a run down on the Conval Selectmen's Advisory Board meeting.

Selectmen reviewed the Police Dept. and Highway budget requests for 1993. They will meet with the two department heads next week.

Meeting adjourned 9:05

ems